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Dates for your Diary 

 Wednesday 13th September - Roald Dahl Day 

 Friday 15th September - Staff Curriculum Subject Leader Training Day  School closed to pupils 

 Tuesday 19th September - Meet the SENDCo session Parents of children from either site welcome to attend. 
The Hub, Junior Site, 2.15-3.15pm. RSVP s.cope@htceschools.co.uk 

 Wednesday 27th September - Learning Means The World Curriculum Evening  Parents are invited to hear all 
about our new curriculum. 6-7pm Junior Hall 

 Wednesday 18th October - Open Morning  All parents welcome to visit classrooms 9.15 – 10.30am 

 Wednesday 25th October & Thursday 26th October  - Parent Consultations  
 

Half Term - Monday 30th October ~ Friday 3rd November 
 

 

                                                         Our Federation 

Dear families, 
 

Welcome Back 

We were delighted to welcome our pupils back to school earlier this week! There is a calm purposeful atmosphere 
across the federation as pupils and staff settle into new classrooms and routines. The children look extremely smart; 
thank you to parents for supporting our uniform policy. School looks very smart too! Thank you to Mr Clarkson and 
the Bulloughs Cleaning Team alongside an army of contractors who worked hard all summer to ensure both schools 
were ready for the new term. 

As we returned to school we were heartbroken to learn of the tragic death of Ihor Bartienieva, who joined our year 

1 class after arriving from the Ukraine. Ihor was a popular member of the Trinity community. Ihor had boundless 

energy and enthusiasm; pupils were drawn to his chatty, charismatic character. Mrs Calland-Brooke, said ‘Ihor will 

be remembered by his classmates as a funny, chatty little boy who was loved by us all. We were all in awe of this 

little spark of joy who really brought something special to our class.’ Our thoughts and prayers are with Ihor’s family 

and friends.  

This sad news has deeply affected many within our community, and we are all now attempting to come to terms 

with our loss together. We will be working with Just ’B’ to access support for those affected by the tragedy. Just ‘B’ 

is a specialist emotional wellbeing and bereavement support service, working across the Harrogate district, as well 

as more widely across Yorkshire and the UK. It is part of a family of services, including Herriot Hospice Homecare 

and Saint Michael’s Hospice.  

 Just ‘B’ is available to support members of the community in Ripon and across 
the Harrogate district impacted by Sunday’s road traffic incident.  

 Expert support is available for those impacted by the incident on (01423) 856 
799, 8am-8pm, seven days a week; or alternatively drop-into Holy Trinity 
Community Church Hub, HG4 2EY – Monday (11th) 1.30-6.30pm and 
Wednesday (13th) 9am-5pm. This is available to all children, young people and 
adults. A translator can be made available if required.  

 Additionally, you can refer into the Just ‘B’ for 1:1 support by calling (01423) 
814 480. 

 
Jenna Collins, Head of Children and Young People Client Services at Just ‘B’ will be at 

the Trinity breakfast club on Wednesday at 8.10am to offer support if needed.  
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When the children have processed the impact of losing a member of their community, we will be organising our 
own memorial for Ihor.  
 

Roald Dahl Day  

In celebration of Roald Dahl’s birthday on Wednesday 13th September, we will be joining in with national 
celebrations for Roald Dahl Day. Children are invited to come dressed as their favourite Roald Dahl character. If they 
would rather bring a prop that the character might have used in the book, or indeed, bring the book itself, they 
would also be very welcome! We plan to have a wondercrump day full of swashboggling fun and learning! 

Bewerley Park Residential  

Good luck to Year 6 at Bewerley Park! We look forward to hearing about your adventures.  

Learning Means The World 

As we launch our new curriculum, we will be introducing pupils to a number of exciting curriculum creatures! We 
have been working with Dave Evans Graphic Designer and Illustrator to create a bespoke set of characters to enable 
pupils to articulate their understanding of specific subjects. Each character helps teachers set the scene for learning 
and enables pupils to make connections between previous and new learning. 
 

Meet Nelson. Nelson is a historian. Historians like Nelson learn about the past and explore the 
ways in which the past influences our lives today. Historians like Nelson use enquiry and 
chronology to understand people, events and concepts from the past and consider their impact 
on our lives today. 

 

Who’s who and where can I find them? 

Please find below a quick guide to ensure effective communication for parents.  
 

Staff  Email address  Location  

Mrs Sanderson  
Executive Headteacher  
Designated 
Safeguarding Lead  

headteacher@htceschools.co.uk  Office base at the Junior School 

Mrs Bell-Walker  
Deputy Headteacher  
Deputy Designated 
Safeguarding Lead 

a.bellwalker@htceschools.co.uk Office base at the Infant School 

Mrs Cope 
SENDCo  

s.cope@htceschools.co.uk  Office base at the Junior School. Mrs Cope’s 
emails are monitored daily. Urgent emails are 
appropriately responded to. 

Teachers  admin@htceschools.co.uk  The Admin Team manage parent- teacher 
communication so emails are appropriately 
responded to. 

 
As part of our whole school commitment to wellbeing there is no expectation on our staff to read or answer 
emails sent between 6pm and 8am during the working week, or at weekends or school holidays. Should your email 
not receive a reply, this is not a case of being impolite but one of choosing wellbeing ahead of workload. 
 

Mrs S Sanderson 
Executive Headteacher 

https://www.daveevansdesign.co.uk/
mailto:headteacher@htceschools.co.uk
mailto:a.bellwalker@htceschools.co.uk
mailto:s.cope@htceschools.co.uk
mailto:admin@htceschools.co.uk
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Learning 

 
Please find below the details of your child’s PE Days. Please ensure children come to school in their correct PE 
uniform on these days (black shorts, plain t-shirt in the colour of their school ‘House’, socks and dark coloured 
trainers without explicit branding.  House t-shirt colours are: Brimham (blue), Fountains (red), Studley (green) and 
Newby (yellow). 
 

Earrings must be removed for PE and swimming (children having their ears pierced should do so at the beginning 
of the 6 week summer break to allow time to heal).  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spa Class 
All of the children in Spa class have been doing so well in their first week at Nursery! 
 

We have been exploring the classroom and having fun painting, making models, building in the 
construction, making lunch for new friends in the home corner and creating in the playdough. Outside 
children have enjoyed being builders, fire fighters and police officers. We have been exploring the water 
using the drainpipes and guttering and colour mixing in the outdoor kitchen.  Children have made new 
friends and are happy to come in to play! 
 
 

Year 6 
Year have made a fantastic start to the new year and have really impressed all staff with their 
enthusiasm!  We have launched our new Learning Means the World unit 'A World of Bright Ideas' and the 
children have learned all about copyright and why it is so important.  We can't wait to get stuck into the 
unit and learn more about inventors and their inventions!  
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Inclusion Team 

It has been lovely to begin getting to know lots of our wonderful children and their families this week. 
Thank you all for the warm welcome.  
 

For those of you who may not have met me yet, I thought it might be helpful to share some of the 
methods I am engaging with to support communication.  
 

 Every morning and afternoon I aim to be on the playground, alternating across both sites, so 
please do feel free to introduce yourselves. It is lovely to put faces to names! 

 I am contactable by email s.cope@htceschools.co.uk. The SEND inbox is no longer in use. Please 
be aware that I am supporting staff and children throughout the day so emails may not be 
responded to immediately, but I will access these daily. 

 On Tuesday 19th September 2.15-3.15pm I will be opening the Hub in the Junior school for all parents of 
children with SEND as an informal ‘Meet the SENDCo’ session. Parents of children from both the Infant 
and the Junior schools are welcome to attend and introduce themselves. Sessions will run regularly and 
will cover a range of days and times, including after school to hopefully allow all parents who wish to 
attend one to do so. RSVP to Mrs Cope via email s.cope@htceschools.co.uk no later than Friday 15th 
September please (so I can make sure I have enough mugs, tea bags and biscuits!) 
 

Our teaching staff are with your children every single day and can make the biggest difference to their 
time in school. With this in mind, please do approach class teachers in the first instance with anything 
you wish to discuss regarding your child’s time in school. The teacher can liaise with me for further 
support or to arrange a meeting where this may be helpful.  
 
Mrs Cope, Assistant Headteacher and SENDCo 
 
 
 
Military Families KS1 and KS2: We are looking to update our 
Military display on both sites to incorporate all our service 
children. It would be lovely if we could have pictures of our 
military children with their service family member in uniform. 
If you can provide this please email through to 
d.hooks@htceschools.co.uk by 15th September. Thank you. 
 
Solihull Parenting Classes: Solihull are offering free parenting 
classes to all those that live in North Yorkshire. The classes can 
help parents support the social and emotional health of their 
child. Details can be found below.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:s.cope@htceschools.co.uk
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Office & Community 

ParentPay Accounts 
Please could we ask our new parents to activate your ParentPay accounts. If you have not received an 
activation letter, please call into the office and we will print it out for you.  
 
KS2 Parents - please ensure your child has sufficient credit on their ParentPay lunch account at the start 
of each week. 
 
School Uniform 

Please ensure your child’s uniform is named. Our lost property cupboard fills up very quickly and it really 

does help if we can reunite the jumpers and cardigans with their owners! 
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Holy Trinity Church 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


